

MICHIGAN CHRISTIAN COLLEGE BULLETIN

Michigan Christian College, 800 West Avon Road, Rochester, Michigan 48063

Non-Profit **U.S.** Postage PAID Permit No. 86 Rochester, Michigan

Seventy-three Receive Degrees in May 8 Commencement Ceremonies



Michigan Christian College closed its twenty-third academic year with graduation ceremonies May 8. The mid-day commencement exercises took place in the traditional outdoor setting among the campus pines, as seventy-three graduates were honored.

Ernie Gill, the minister of the Rochester, Michigan Church of Christ from 1974 through 1981, was the commencement speaker. He and his wife, Eileen, are currently working with the Shinar Church of Christ in Williamsburg, Kentucky. Their children, Randy and Robin, both attended MCC, and Randy is now the Director of Musical Activities at the College.

Also addressing the graduates were Valedictorian Susan Sparks of Dearborn, Michigan; and Joberta Rose, Salutatorian, of Mt. Clemens, Michigan.

Four students earned Bachelor of Religious Education degrees. These included: Douglas Doyle of Grand Rapids, Michigan, Joberta Rose of Mt. Clemens, Michigan; Kennith Skeens of Rochester, Michigan; and Dean Smith of Matteson, Illinois.

Mary Monroe Dies April 16

Mary Monroe, longtime treasurer of the MCC Associates, longtime passed away April 16. Mrs. Monroe was a charter member of the Associates, and had served as the organization's treasurer

Born in England, she had come to America as a child with her parents, E.G. and Belle Rockliff. Her father served as the minister of the Fairview and Lockmoore congregations metropolitan area, as well as the church in Windsor, Ontario. She was a member of the Northeast congregation in Detroit, and had for many years been a Bible class teacher. Mrs. Monroe was loved by children, and those at Northeast affectionately called

her "the gum lady". Upon hearing of her death, one of the children asked, "Is she the lady who likes children?"

Mrs. Monroe is survived by her husband, Gene; two sons Jack Tabiner of West Virginia, and Edward of Tabernacle. New Jersey; and two daughters Grace Ann Baudry of Madison, Tennessee, and Mary Jean Wilson of Warren, Michigan Fourteen grandchildren and four great grandchildren also survive.

Gwen Orr, president of the Associates, described Mary as a "beautiful lady" and praised her for the quiet, efficient manner with which she fulfilled the duties of treasurer.

Associates' Auction to be June 5

Saturday, June 5 is the date set for the Associates' Auction. This summer fund-raiser will begin at 11 a.m. on the front lawn of the

Donations of antiques, furniture, glassware, workable small appliances, sports equipment, bicycles, etc., are being sought. Storage space is now available for donated items.

A flea market table will also be set up at the auction, and space will

be available to Associates members. Lunch will be served by the Rochester chapter. Pam Wright, auction committee chair-person, suggests bringing a lawn chair for comfort during the auction.

or further details, to arrange donations, or to reserve flea market table space, please contact Pam Wright at (313) 274-6041 or Debbie Peterson at (313) 581-8716.

Three Members Added to Board of Trustees

Three men have been added to the Michigan Christian College Board of Trustees, according to an announcement by Chairman Robert Utley. William Hooten of Barrington, Illinois; Al Oz of Dearborn Heights, Michigan; and Jesse Yoakum of Adrian, Michigan,

will be working with the 38 member governing organization.

Mr. Hooten is currently President of Liberty Distributors

Association of Des Plains, Illinois, an association of 30 independent
wholesale hardware distributors displaying the "Trustworthy"
trademark in 1,775 stores throughout the nation. Prior to this position,
he was Vice President of Leiter's Designer Fabrics and was
responsible for sales and marketing of high quality fashion fabrics.

Prior to that he was with Western Auto Supply Company for twenty-Prior to that, he was with Western Auto Supply Company for twentyfive years, eight of which he was corporate vice president and served on the Board of Directors. Mr. Hooten is a graduate of the University of Missouri School of Journalism, majoring in advertising. He is active in a number of community service organizations, as well as being a member of the National Board of Abilene Christian Univer-He has also served as an elder for two congregations. His wife, Jan , is a homemaker and a free-lance writer for the greeting card The Hootens have three children: Bill, a deep sea diver: Marcia Godfrey, who works in investment and insurance in Dallas, Texas; and Suzanne Brownlee, who is in management with Wang Laboratories in Tokyo, Japan.

Mr. Oz previously served with the MCC Board of Trustees for five years. He is currently employed as Manager, Plant Engineering for the Engine Division of Ford Motor Company. An active member of the Michigan Society of Professional Engineers, Mr. Oz received his Associate Degree in engineering from Fordson Junior College. During his service with the U.S. Army Infantry, he was awarded both the Bronze Star and Purple Heart. He and his wife, Elfrieda, are members of the Dearborn Chase Road congregation, where he serves as treasurer and Bible School Director. Mr. Oz will serve on the Admissions Committee for the Reard missions Committee for the Board.

Mr. Yoakum has been a long-time superintendent of commercial and industrial construction for Krieghoff-Lenawee Company of Adrian, Michigan. In his role with the Board of Trustees, he will serve on the Student Personnel Affairs Committee. Mr. Yoakum is currently an elder with the Adrian Church of Christ. He and his wife, Frances, have four children: Lynne Stewart, an MCC graduate who has returned to teach home economic courses; Larry, Dale, and Anne,

1982 Awards and Honors

(in alphabetical order)

Best Intramural Athletes

Julie Boyd Detroit, Michigan Mark McFarland Winimac, Indiana

Chemistry Award

Terry Black Bergen, New York

Christian Athlete Award

Tom Johnson Fort Wayne, Indiana

Dean's Award

Henry Doty Brighton, Michigan

Gene Fletcher First Lady Award

Lesly Hoggatt. LaGrange, Indiana

Ida Award

Leann Reas Elkhart, Indiana

Mission Emphasis Award

Keith Richards King of Prussia, Pennsylvania Becky Williams Pullman, Michigan

Mr. and Miss MCC

Bob Norton Ortonville, Michigan Kristin Bryant. Allen Park, Michigan

President's Award

Doug Doyle Grand Rapids, Michigan

Second Miler Award

Kevin Dennis Weirton, West Virginia Randy Dill North Manchester, Indiana

Secretarial Science Award

Anne McGuiggan West Lafayette, Ohio

Valedictorian and Salutatorian

Susan Sparks Dearborn, Michigan Joherta Rose Mt. Clemens, Michigan

Wes Tapin Basketball Award

Ricky Brown Statenville, Georgia

Message from the President



Dear Friends of MCC:

May I take this opportunity to bring you up-to-date on the financial affairs of Michigan Christian College, particularly as they relate to the Operating Budget. In the past, we have not, actively published this information, but I believe it is wise to let you know what MCC looks like financially and what the budget plans are for the coming year.

On Saturday, April 17, 1982, the Board of Trustees adopted a budget proposed by the Administration totaling \$2,186,000 for the fiscal year beginning June 1, 1982. That represents an average expenditure of \$5,989.04 per day. You might be interested in knowing that the new budget includes no salary or wage increases for employees; however, it does include an 8 percent increase in tuition, fees, and room and board. The budget is balanced, and we intend to operate the institution on the basis of a balanced budget. If we do not take in the projected revenue, we will adjust the budget accordingly and do our very best to live within its limits. If we don't have the money, we won't spend it! That is a simple philosophy, but if we follow it, I feel sure Michigan Christian College will remain solvent.

Let's look at student costs a moment. Effective with this next academic year, a boarding student taking from 12 to 16 hours per semester will pay tuition and fees annually amounting to \$2.485; room costs of \$650; and board costs amounting to \$1,350. Therefore, the average annual cost for a dormitory student attending Michigan Christian College will be \$4,485, not including books, as compared to \$4,150 this 1981-82 year just ended. That cost is near the median level for schools across the country. Many are much higher and some are lower. Let me give you some 1981-82 figures in Michigan schools for in-state boarding students who would take the same academic load mentioned above and be housed on campus. The 1982-83 figures are not published, but in most cases they will be higher:

Alma College	\$7,170
Olivet College	6,720
* University of Michigan	4,460
Hillsdale College	7,250
William Tyndale College	4,392
Hope College	6,600
Albion College	7,308
Adrian College	6,686
*Wayne State University	2,344
University of Detroit	6,439
*Oakland University	3,416
Spring Arbor College	5,600
*Michigan State University	3,613

You see, Michigan Christian College isn't out of line in relation to costs, especially since students attending a private college in Michigan are eligible to receive a tuition differential grant of up to \$500 per year. This grant is not available to students who attend state institutions (such as those noted above by an asterisk). You might also be interested in knowing that utilities for the 1982-83 year are budgeted at \$133,000. Salaries are budgeted to be \$746,344. Sources for the budget are: 77 percent of the revenue comes from earned income such as tuition, fees, room and board, and the Bookstore; and 23 percent is contributed by friends such as you.

Michigan Christian College is a good sized business. She is viable and alive and will remain so as long as we exercise good stewardship over our resources; as long as the students continue to come; as long as our alumni, parents, and friends continue to contribute; and as long as we operate balanced budgets. Incidentally, if you contributed \$100 or more during the 1981 calendar year, you are a member of the Century Club. That entitles you to receive a copy of the 1981 Artist of the Year painting. Those reproductions are on order and should be delivered during May or June. We will be mailing them to Century Club members this summer.

Another positive fact is that Michigan Christian College is projected to be free of long-term debt by the end of the 1983-84 year. The total debt at April 30, 1982, is \$479,617 against 96 acres of some of the most valuable land in Michigan and the facilities and equipment located on that land. That figure includes current operating debt as well as the long-term debt.

Michigan Christian College is alive and well. God has blessed her with great people who have supported her across the years. That is only right because God has richly blessed each of us with material and spiritual blessings.

Very sincerely,

Milton B. Fletcher President

P.S. This May, 1982, Bulletin is a first using the new format. We sincerely hope you like the change. Although newsprint isn't as appealing to the eye as the $8\frac{1}{2}$ x 11 newsletter style, it allows us to have much more coverage of news at a drastically reduced cost. We are excited about the change and look forward to giving you a much more complete look at the affairs of Michigan Christian College. Another goal related to this new format is to publish more Alumni news. To do that, however, we must have the cooperation of you Alumni in furnishing newsworthy information about you or some other Alumnus that you know.

At a Glance

Nine MCC students will participate in a total of 51 weeks of camping during the summer months at Christian camps in Illinois, Indiana, Michigan, New York, Ohio, and Wisconsin. The students will serve both as MCC admissions representatives and counselors at the camps.

Two new courses have been added to the Fal!, 1982 curriculum. Manual Communication, a class designed to teach skills in signing for the deaf, will provide opportunities for students to work with deaf individuals. World Literature is designed to survey selected major world literary masterpieces, and will fulfill the literature requirement for both the AA and AS degrees.

Mark your calendar now for the annual Associates' Fall Festival September 11. Further details of this funfilled event will be in the next issue of the Bulletin.

Youth leaders from across the Midwest are invited to participate in the third annual Youth Leader's Workshop September 17-18. Further details of the program will be announced in the July Rulletin.

October 4-7 will mark the dates of the annual Fall Bible Lectureship. "The Christian Family" has been chosen as the theme of this year's program. Among speakers already committed to participate are Betty and James Muns and Dr. John C. Stevens.

Phil Johnson, Dean of Men at Oklahoma Christian College, recently conducted a workshop for students chosen to be resident assistants at MCC during the 1982-83 school year. These students will also participate in intensive training sessions prior to the beginning of school in August. At that time, they will learn first aid and CPR skills, and listening and counseling techniques.

MCC students made history as they conducted the first Student Lectureship April 19-22. Seven Bible majors were the featured speakers, and each discussed one aspect of "Renewing Your Mind" as found in Romans 12:2. Bryan Barrett of Arlington, Texas; Chad Brock of Fort Wayne, Indiana; Randy Dill of North Manchester, Indiana; Duvon Jones of Detroit, Michigan; Marvin Robertson of Cleveland, Ohio; Tony Russell of Detroit, Michigan; and Ray Valentine of Warren, Michigan presented the lessons. Cassette tapes of all the lectures are available by contacting Jesse Clayton at MCC.

"To God be the Glory" was the theme of the second annual MCC Ladies Lectureship April 17. Sponsored by the service organization W-Club, the event brought approximately 75 ladies to campus for the day-long period of fellowship and edification. Shirley James of the Grand Rapids Southside congregation; Ruth Watson of the Echo Meadows congregation in Toledo. Ohio; and Fawn Knight, Ginny May, and Pat Pleasant of the MCC family were the featured speakers. "The Soul Persuaders" provided entertainment during the program.

Physical and analytical sections of 1961-81 Chemical Abstracts have been acquired by the MCC library. Wilma McQueen of Flint Inks arranged for her company to donate these important reference materials after reading of MCC's acquisition of the 1930-56 Chemical Abstracts in the February Bulletin. According to chemistry professor Dave Cole, other firms interested in donating sections of or complete Chemical Abstracts should contact the MCC library.

MCC Student Services personnel traveled to Abilene, Texas this spring to participate in a four-day seminar with their counterparts at Abilene Christian University. Several information sharing sessions were held with dormitory supervisors, legal counsel, student government leaders, psychology department personnel, and career center staff members.

Developmental studies specialists from throughout the country recently participated in the annual NARDSPE convention in Charleston, South Carolina. Charles Babb, of the MCC math faculty, and Fawn Knight, MCC English professor, attended the conference. The program featured MCC's developmental program as one of eight models of colleges with exemplary services in areas such as reading, math, and career counseling.

Twenty two new donors helped contribute ninety pints of blood during a recent oncampus Blood Drive. In a letter to Coach Bill Shinsky, coordinator of the drive, Gwen Wallich of the American Red Cross praised the MCC community for the excellent particularly impressed with the esprit de corps. I can truly say you 'went the extra mile'."

The Michigan Christian College Bulletin is published bi-monthly by Michigan Christian College, 800 W. Avon Rd., Rochester, Mi. 48063

Michigan Christian College does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, sex, age, disability, or national or ethnic origin in the execution of its educational program, activities, employment, or admissions policies except where necessitated by specific religious tenets held by the institution and its conrolling body.





Americanism Theme Inspires Partnership Dinner Guests

"Citizenship - Blessings and Responsibilities" was the topic of the keynote address by Dr. John Stevens during Partnership Dinner XI May 1 at Detroit's Cobo Hall. His message highlighted the Americanism theme of the annual fund-raising

Dr. Stevens noted four great principles on which American government was built and for which God should be thanked: the necessity of religion and morality; the belief in the worth, dignity, and basic freedom of individual; insistence on the sanctity and importance of the home and family; and a belief in education.

Following a delicious meal of beef tenderloin and all the trimmings, the program began at 7:15 p.m. with an inspiring Board of Trustees devotional. Chairman Robert Utley led the invocation, which was followed by the singing of three hymns. Robert Cucheran, President of the MCC Men's Club, then read from the thirteenth chapter of Romans concerning responsibility to civil government. The reading was then followed by three more songs. Tony Russell, President of the MCC Student Body Association, closed devotional with prayer.

Song selections for the devotional included: "All Hail the Power of Jesus' Name"; "To Canaan's Land I'm on my Way"; "Nearer, Still Nearer"; "Victory

in Jesus"; "My Hope is Built on Nothing Less"; and "Be With Me, Lord". They were led by Jeff Green of the Livonia, Michigan congregation; E. L. Freeland, minister of the Gateway congregation in Southgate, congregation in Southgate, Michigan; Gene Fowler, an elder of the Ann Arbor, Michigan Church of Christ; James Langford of the Northeast congregation in East Detroit; Robert Holt, associate minister of the Strathmoor Church of Christ in Detroit; and Richard Watson of the Toledo, Ohio Echo Meadows congregation.

The devotional period was followed by the period was followed by the period was the "Always of the Vary"

the "Alumnus of the Year" award to Joanne King, Class of 1969. Following her graduation from MCC, Miss King completed her Bachelor and Masters degrees at Harding University.
Since that time, she has been employed at the Harding She began as a Academy. She began as a teacher, but for the past six years has served as both teacher and principal in the Academy's elementary school. Following an introduction of Miles and introduction of Miss King by President Milton B.Fletcher. Randy Coss, Alumni Association Vice-President, presented the award. President Fletcher quoted her superintendent, Dr. Harold Bowie, "Joanne is loved and appreciated by all who know her. She is held in esteem by her students, their parents, and by the teachers and staff members who are under her supervision.

Joanne is dedicated to Christian education and to Harding Academy. Christian lady with a deep love for the Lord and a strong commitment to the children she services as teacher and principal."

In accepting the award, Miss King noted the value of having Christian schools and colleges to help develop the talents of young people at such an important time in their lives.

Prior to Dr. Steven's address, the MCC A Cappella Chorus, under the direction of RandyGill, presented several outstanding

As the program closed, feelings of patriotism were stirred in the hearts of all those attending as Dr. Larry Jurney read from the Preamble to the Constitution. As the Chorus hummed a medley of patriotic numbers, slides of the American landscape were projected behind Dr. Jurney. The program ended in a spirit of pride as the audience joined the chorus in the singing of the Star Spangled Banner.

Approximately 1900 people attended the dinner. Proceeds from the 2532 tickets sold will be used to reduce the indebtedness on the Alma Gatewood Dormitory. Eighty-nine congregations were represented at the dinner, with thirty-eight congregations having greater ticket sales this year than for the 1981 Partnership Dinner.

Board Hosts Appreciation Dinner for College Employees



MCC's Board of Trustees hosted an appreciation dinner for all faculty and staff members April 16. The purpose of the dinner was to express the Board's gratitude for the dedicated efforts of current MCC

Several MCC family members were recognized and presented citations for their length of service to the College. Bill Shinsky, head of the athletic department, has been with MCC for 21 years. Marcel and Jeanne Bertholet joined the maintenance staff fourteen years ago after immigrating to the United States from Belgium. Dr. Leo Hindsley has been teaching history courses at MCC since 1968. Mearl Ryan, currently with the MCC Bookstore, has been with the college since 1971. Dr. Larry Jurney, Academic Dean, was recognized for his service with the college since 1969 and his significant role in the accreditation of the Bachelor of Religious Education program. Larry creditation of the Bachelor of Religious Education program. Larry Stewart has served in several capacities including admissions counselor, Bookstore manager, publications editor, and Director of Admissions since joining the staff of 1972.

Robert Utley, Chairman of the Board of Trustees thanked all MCC employees for their efforts and commended them on a job well done. He expressed hope that the appreciation dinner might become a traditional event to recognize employees who exemplify outstanding commitment to the college and their career.

Totem Pole Dedicated to Dr. and Mrs. Southern

Noting their dedication to spreading the Word of God and to Christian education, the 1981-82 Totem Pole dedication was presented to Dr. and Mrs. Paul Southern during the Spring Awards Banquet April 30.

In making the presentation on behalf of the student body, yearbook editor Kevin Dennis made the following remarks: 'Both of you have touched our lives in so many special ways it is difficult to say how much we love and appreciate you...Your spirit. dedication, and zeal are the extensively, carrying the gospel foundations necessary to to over fifty nations around the foundations necessary someday make Michigar Christian University a reality" make Michigan

Dr. and Mrs. Southern came to MCC in the fall of 1980 to serve on the Bible faculty. Dr. Southern, formerly the chairman of the Bible department at Abilene Christian University, also teaches psychology classes, and Mrs. Southern is involved with coordination of developmental skills program. The Southerns have traveled

The Southerns are excellent examples of the observation in Job 12:12 that "Wisdom is with aged men". Both Dr. and Mrs. Southern walk several miles each Upon the occasion of his 82nd birthday, Dr. Southern assured students he is not growing old, just old and

W-Club Establishes **Gene Fletcher First Lady Award**



Gene Fletcher receives roses from next year's W-Club Vice-President Pam Ries.

Establishment of the Gene Fletcher First Lady Award by the MCC Women's Club was announced during the Honors Banquet May 7. The award will be presented annually to the MCC lady chosen as an outstanding example of the worthy woman described in Proverbs

In announcing the institution of the award, W-Club Vice-President Cherri Eitel commented that the officers felt the award should be dedicated to one of the great examples with which God has blessed Michigan Christian College. Of Mrs. Fletcher, she added, "She is a woman who displays to those around her a quiet, peaceful Christianity. She is a woman who simply beams with love..."In our hearts she will always be the first lady of Michigan Christian College.

At the close of the dedication, Mrs. Fletcher was presented a bouquet of roses as the audience stood in her honor.

Following the tribute to Mrs. Fletcher, Lesly Hoggatt of LaGrange, Indiana was announced as the recipient of this year's award. Lesly, who will return to MCC next fall, has participated in the A Cappella Chorus, Beta-Gama social club, and Mission Emphasis, as well as being an officer of the



Celebration in Song Delights Audiences

Circus animals, magicians, clowns, and jugglers filled the Westside Chapel on April 2-3 for the MCC student body's annual extravaganza of song and drams, Celebration in Song. The entire chapel was transformed into a red, white, and blue circus tent, complete with balloons and trapezes, as the students developed the theme, "Magic of the

Presentations by each of the campus social clubs, the chorus and Celebration Singers blended with exceptional numbers by the host and hostesses into a captivating Celebration program. Tony Davis of Hartford, Connecticut; Deanna Howe of Dayton, Ohio; Dawn McKamey of Indianapolis, Indiana; and Geannetta Walker of Buffalo, New York served as the host and hostesses.

Next year's seventh edition of Celebration in Song will again be presented in conjunction with High School Day. At that time, the MCC stage will be transformed into a huge castle, which will be graced by

knights and dragons from the age of "Camelot"



Shortly after receiving word of their No. 2 ranking in the National Little College Athletic Association, the MCC Warriors basketball team traveled to Columbus, Ohio for the North Central District championship. There, they defeated Josephinum College and earned a position in

the national finals. A few days later, Coach Garth Pleasant received a call from John Gross of Detroit's leading news station, Channel 7. The station made arrangements to do a feature on the Warriors, which they aired on the evening of February 23 after an exciting against Concordia game Lutheran College of Ann Arbor. Michigan.

The Warriors than traveled to the NLCAA finals in Oakland City, Indiana, carrying with them a 17-4 season record and a first place rating in the NLCAA. The Warrior's ranking had been changed to the first position after

Mary Holmes College of West Point, Mississippi moved into the competition. NAIA Unfortunately, a 76-81 loss to Northeast Technical Community College of Norfolk, Nebraska and a 92-103 loss to the University of South Carolina at Lancaster did not give the Warriors a tournament title.

High scorers for the season included Ricky Brown of Statenville, Georgia, who averaged eighteen points game and Mike Adams of Shaker Heights, Ohio, who averaged sixbeen. However. Coach Pleasant credited much of the season's success to the right "team chemistry" rather than individual performance. referee from the national finals seemed to sense this special 'chemistry' when he told Coach Pleasant that the demonstrated the best sportsmanship of any team he had refereed this year.

Sketches Sought for Artist of the Year Award

During 1981. Michigan Christian College launched the Artist of the Year concept as a donor recognition program honoring contributors who became Century Club members - those who contribute \$100 or more during any calendar year.

Doug Dye, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma, was selected the first Artist of the Year because of his winning painting of the Gallaher Administration Center.

MCC is now receiving sketch applications for the 1982 Artist of the Year Contest. Any alumnus, parent, or friend of the College is eligible to enter. Anyone wishing to enter must submit a sketch of a campus scene. Sketches are required to be done in black ink on 8 ½ x 11 white card stock. The sketch is not to be in "the abstract" as understood in the discipline of art. Sketches should be sent to the President's Office as soon as possible.

Upon the decision of the Artist of the Year selection committee, the artist will be commissioned to paint in oil his-her campus scene. The 1982 Artist of the Year and his-her winning oil painting will be presented at the Friend's Luncheon during Lectureship Thursday, October 7. Copies of the winning oil painting will then be produced and presented es an expression of thanks to members of the 1982 Century

Estate Planning Workshop Announced

The second Michigan Christian College Gordon Caswell Estate Planning Workshop will take place on campus Monday-Thursday, July 12-15.

Administrative and personnel from brotherhood elementary and colleges. secondary schools, child care agencies, children's homes, and Christian care centers are being invited to attend. There will also be spaces for a limited number of other interested individuals.

Tuition for the four-day intensive study is \$325. If accomodations are desired, campus dormitory housing facilities are available for \$5 per night, plus a \$6 linen package charge. For further information, please contact the President's Office at (313) 651-5800.

Financial Aid Agreements to be Available in July

Financial aid agreements for students planning to enroll at MCC in the fall are expected to be available in early July, according to an announcement by Kent Hoggatt, Director of Financial Aid. The rederal be notifying MCC in late June as to the total allotment of aid to be available for distribution.

Costs for full-time boarding students for the 1982-83 academic year will be \$4485, plus books. Once a student has received notification of his-her financial aid award, he-she may want to apply for a Guaranteed Student Loan through a local bank to offset college expenses. Pursuing the GSL promptly will be very important since it generally takes two months for processing.

Sculptor Chris Diaz Presents Art Show

Chris Diaz, a sculptor from Abilene, Texas, presented many of his works during an art show April 2-3 in the Gold Room. During his two-day visit to MCC. he also was guest lecturer for several art classes and served as a judge in the Celebration in Song social club competition.

Chris is particulary interested Western sculpture.. "Our art in Western sculpture.. "Our art is a product of that in society which we have experienced, of that in society we wish to change, and of that ideal society of which we dream," explains Chris.



Avon Hills Lions Club recently donated \$1000 to the MCC Athletic epartment. Basketball coach Garth Pleasant looks on as Vic Department. Saverino of the Lions presents the check to President Milton Fletcher. (Photo courtesy of the Rochester Clarion.)

Michigan Christian College Bookstore (313) 651-5800 "All profits provide scholarships"



Byron Nelson to Host Golf Classic

Byron Nelson, world famous golf pro, will host the second annual Michigan Christian College Golf Classic. The tournament will be Saturday, August 21, at the Dunham Hills Golf and Country Club, 13561 Dunham Road, (between Fenton and Tibsico Lake Roads) Milford, Michigan. This is west of Pontiac off M-59 to the north about two miles up Fenton Road.

Byron Nelson, winner of the National Open four times and winner of sixty-six tournaments

during his career, is the only professional golfer in the 500 year history of the sport who has a major tournament named in his honor

Mr. Nelson will launch the event with a 45-minute golf clinic at 10:45 a.m. He will then circulate and play with the various foursomes following the 11:45 a.m. tee-off.

Dunham Hills Golf and Country Club is a beautifully designed and challenging 6456 yard

Fee for the tournament will be \$50 which includes each participant's greens fee, charge for a gasoline-powered cart, and cost for the evening picnic buffet which will be held under a tent at the club. Extra buffet charge for non-playing guests will be \$5.00. Serving will be from 6:30 to 7:30 p.m. The picnic buffet will serve as the occasion for the awarding of the various trophies as well as a period of fellowship.

Paid reservations for the tournament must be in by Wednesday, July 21 in order to allow time for planning of the logists. The reservation form below is for use of early registrants. There is a limit of 144 golfers. The tournament is open to both men and women.

The Michigan Christian College second annual Golf Classic tournament committee is composed of Bob Cucheran, Milton Fletcher, Bill Fowler, Duane Harrison, Ed Palmer, and Dennis Saulsberry

Second Annual

C. (2)	StateZIPPhone ()_			
		Entry fee (\$50 per golfer) Additional non-golfers will be joining me for the	\$	
		picnic buffet at \$5.00 each. Total Amount Enclosed	\$\$	